9-11-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

Written or
. ! Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerecy(jiee Date
Voicemail
3 1 1 5

Written Leslie Borden skylarlane@gmail.com August 29, 2024 at 7:13 am
Written Suzanne K. Booher suzanne.booher@gmail.com 1 August 29, 2024 at 4:24 am
Written Allyson Ruda allybr86@gmail.com August 29, 2024 at 9:21 am
Written Leontine Nappe tinanappe@icloud.com 1 August 28, 2024 at 4:59 pm
Written Elena Douglas

elena.gouglas101@gmail.com

775-622-7507

1550 Evans Ave Apt. 2311, Reno, NV 89512

September 5, 2024 at 4:44 pm
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8/30/24, 10:06 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Soccer Warriors

Allyson Ruda <allybr86@gmail.com>
Thu 8/29/2024 9:21 AM

To:Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>;Martinezm@reno.gov <Martinezm@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert
<EbertM@reno.gov>;Jackie Bryant <Bryant)@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;
mhuynh@gbysl.playmetrics.com <mhuynh@gbysl.playmetrics.com>

Hi! | was unable to attend the City council meeting but would like to throw my input into the ring

My daughter Just started playing soccer this year (at 5yo.) and LOVES it! | am also participating as
assistant coach

| want to support the new swim facility and flat fields -- kids need a place to be active, let's get them
moving on some beautiful fields-- with all the new home & apartment building, Reno needs to make
sure there is the balance to support Sports-

| can be reached at 954.684.2308 if anything else is needed

Ally
New Soccer Mom
allybr86@gmail.com

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17



Planning Commission Public Comment

The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission Meeting Date

Agenda Item or Case Number

Position

Comments

Email Address

Name of Commentor

Address

Phone Number

Submitted: 9/5/2024 4:44:17 PM

2024-09-11

General Public comment

In Favor

Pedestrian friendly streets, I walk and bike around
town and I would like to see more bike lanes and
have better sidewalks for pedestrians. It feels like
as reno grows the cars have taken over and I
want to be able to walk in my city again without
feeling unsafe due to heavy car traffic. Also
expanding public transit is something that would
be widely beneficial to the community at large
from the perspective of someone who has used
the busses in the Reno/Sparks area and has had
to navigate that system. More busses and bus
stops in West Reno please.

elena.douglas101@gmail.com

Elena Douglas

1550 Evans Ave apt 2311 Reno, NV, 89512

7756227507

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



8/30/24, 10:12 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

6.1.i NV Energy Overturn Planning Decision

Leontine Nappe <tinanappe@icloud.com>

Wed 8/28/2024 4:59 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

NV Energy should be held to the highest standards in minimizing its climate change impacts. The
decision that NV Energy is wanting to overturn had the less impact on the environment than the one
they are wanting you to approve. We should be saving trees not cutting them down because the route is
cheaper.

Please accept the Planning Commission decision,

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17



8/30/24, 9:54 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Fw: Noise Ordinance

Barbara Aufiero <AufieroB@reno.gov>
Fri 8/30/2024 6:58 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Forwarded to Public Comment.

From: Leslie Borden <skylarlane@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 7:13 PM

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Subject: Noise Ordinance

I would like to make my comment on the stated subject line. | live in Arlington Towers on Arlington
Ave near the River. The bar below our building, | believe is called “the Arlington Bar” has constant
revving of motorcycle(s) during business hours and then when leaving the establishment. I'm not sure
if it is the owner or a worker there but when the weather is nice, their bikes are parked in front of the
location. It's a nuisance and rather annoying, especially since | have to get up in the early morning to
work.

On another note, | do appreciate how you have removed many of the vagrants that were in this area. |
lived here a few years ago and within that time, have seen a lot of good things and fun events in our

downtown locations. Hopefully we will continue to bring in more businesses.

Thank you for all of your time and energy you've put into making this a great place to live!!

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17



8/30/24, 9:59 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

FW: Feedback for City of Reno

Jennifer Pawliszyn <Pawliszyn)J@reno.gov>
Thu 8/29/2024 4:28 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:Nathan Ullyot <UllyotN@reno.gov>

Good afternoon,

We received this feedback on the website, which we believe is best suited for public comment. Please
see below.

Thank you!

From: City of Reno <reno@enotify.visioninternet.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 4:24 PM

To: Webmaster <Webmaster@reno.gov>

Subject: Feedback for City of Reno

You have received this feedback from Suzanne k Booher < suzanne.booher@gmail.com > for
the following page:

https://www.reno.gov/government/departments/parks-and-recreation/rec-connect

Hi Folks, | am extremely upset and angry about the new membership schedule and prices. | am
a senior. | am not rich; nor will i pay $600/yr just to use the pool twice/week at Evelyn Mount,
which | do all winter! You have just ruined a lot of Senior's lives-literally. Many of us only swim or
do aquacise. You don't even offer an option for pool only. We don't care about the weight room,
many have a gym already. Please LISTEN TO US and offer a pool only, Senior pricing. No, your
20% discount off of $600 does me no good. | am not speaking only for myself, and | will get a
petition from Evelyn Mount alone to show you how many Seniors this affects. thank you

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/
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